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Meeting Minutes 

 Board of Management

June 22, 2022: Zoom or at 237 King St. W
Attendance: Jim Carrington (Co-Chair); Paul Shettell (Treasurer); Connie Beneteau (BIA); Marjorie Crew (MCK Council); Sgt. Doug Cowell (MCK Police); Clair Culliford (Secretary); Jen Acampora (Apollo); Hetty Hunter (Airline Café); and Curtis Lemieux (Willys 420 Supplies).

 Jim called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone who could attend. 
A motion was made to approve the Agenda first by Paul and seconded by Hetty. All were in favour. Motion carried.

Police Report: Sergeant Cowell said there was has been a slow increase on King 5th Street has issues but more residential than businesses.
Paul asked for an update on the new homeless shelter and Hope Haven. St. Cowell said that most of the calls that come from Hope Haven are initiated from Hope Haven, themselves. He mentioned they got a very positive letter from a residence who lives directly in the area of the new shelter. Clair asked about the staffing and capacity at the new shelter. 

Jim asked for a motion to accept the police report with was made by Clair and 2nd by Hetty. A show of hands said that they were all in favour and the motion was accepted.
Jim asked if there were any business arising from the previous Meeting Minutes? Seeing none, we continued on to approval the last 2-month’s meeting minutes.

A motion was made to accept the Previous Board Meeting Minutes first by Paul and second by Hetty. All were in favour and Meeting Minutes were approved.

Jim asked if there were any declaration of conflict of interest? No conflicts were identified so Jim started with the Board Reports.

Board Reports: Co-Chair: Jim said that this may be older news but just to make sure that everyone was aware of the Downtown Chatham Centre is in the process to become the new community-hub. This includes the Civic Centre, the Library, the Cultural Centre and Museum. As well as a massive Entertainment Complex. We (the HDTC-BIA) think it’s a great idea to draw new and local people to our downtown core, we have a concern on the effects of the levy.
Jim informed the Board that the Municipality has a new CAO: Michael Duben replacing Don Shropshire. 

There was an email sent out about a permanent patio request that is going to council. We assured the Municipality that we (the HDTC-BIA) are 100 percent for outdoor patios. We just have a concern with the space between the patio and the curb. We feel it is a little tight for pedestrians, especially in wheelchairs to be passing with the current Provincial and Municipal standards. Another Board member agreed that the space at Loaded to Go is very tight. 
Secretary: Clair updated the Board that Bridgerama date had been moved to July per the Municipality’s request and felt that the new date should work out find. 
Clair had correspondence from OBIAA on the Homelessness Response Tool Kit if anyone wanted to access it. Also, from OBIAA an email stating that they were looking at and asking for changes to the Municipal Act. If that goes through, then our By-law will need changes and our procedures as they all align with the Municipal Act.

Office Updates: There are a number of items I would like to discuss as some are starting to run over into the next month, with no resolutions. The biggest one currently is the Banners and the New Lampposts. The Lamppost banner poles where suppose to be made to our banner sizes. Last year we made new Winter Banners. Abstract Marketing had to make the new winter banners to fit the poles. (Note: Winter Banners need to go back for repair and the glue-tape did not hold-because there wasn’t enough material to fold over due to the size issue). When the public works went to put up the RetroFest Banners, we found they were about 6 inches too short. Which means, all of our season banners are now too short to fit on the current lampposts. It does appear that the lampposts have holes to adjust the banner poles but the cost of making that change is unknown and we are not sure if they are welded in-place. The BIA office suggestion is to:
A) Get the Winter Banners repaired as the tape did not hold and add a middle grommet.

B) Get new RetroFest Banners now to be ready for next year.
C) Get new Fall Banners now to be ready for the Fall Season
D) Put into the notes that we will have PW put up the Summer Banners now with Zipties until we can put up the “new” Fall Banners. Summer Banners after this season will be repaired and put into Beautification Budget for 2023. Paul suggests a motion be made after the Financials have been reviewed.
RetroFest updates: Almost all the bills have been paid. The total number of people came out were record numbers in the Tecumseh Park. There was a small sample size survey completed during the event. After the event we received an email from PW stating that there will be new fees for use of barricades during events as some were stolen between Saturday 6pm and Monday when they were picked up by PW.
Santa Season updates. We will have two talking trees this year and we would like to put them both up at the Capitol Theatre if they allow us again. We would like to put up a contest soon for naming of the trees. Everyone at hand said it is a good idea. We will move forward with the planning of the talking trees.

Mini-lights in the trees is still an outstanding issue. PW authorities said they no longer wish to deal with the mini-lights. We currently have about 4 trees left lit downtown. We spent a lot of money on the lights and how they look un-kept with wires hanging down. We need to know what if any options are available. There was a company at the end of the street fixing the mini-lights in the (city owned trees) which now look very nice. What can we do? Margorie will assist with this issue.

New item: It was requested to see if the board was interested in being responsible to facilitate a new event next year. Juneteeth. While it was unanimous that we would support any project with information and knowledge but, it was recommended that we do not take on another event project as the HDTC-BIA.
Treasurer: Paul: The HDTC-BIA is in the middle of the year and we are well in good standing in the middle of our general budget. “No surprises in the hardcopies”. There is an account specifically for retrofest that allows you to start acquiring activities early (deposits) and allows some space if the sponsors or vender fees are not as available as some years. With that said, we would like to purchase the ‘retrofest’ banners with that account as it is specifically for that activity “marketing retrofest”.
Paul would like to make a motion to purchase new retrofest banners from retrofest marketing and advertising. Clair seconded that motion. Jim asked if all were in favour and everyone available said yes. Motion was approved.
Moving forward with the banners, Paul made a motion to purchase new Fall Banners from the general-beautification budget now and have the Summer Banners in the budget for 2023. Margorie second that motion. Jim asked if there were any questions and seeing none, asked for a show of hands and seeing all were in favour, the motion was approved.
MCK Representative:  Margorie Crew had no additional information. Anthony and Ken were unavailable.
Jim asked if there was any new business to report and Paul said that we normally shut down the board meetings for July and August. 
Marjorie may a motion to approve shutting down the board meetings for the months of July and August. The motion was second by Clair. All were in favour and the motion was approved.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting, first by Hetty and second by Paul. All were in favour and meeting was adjourned.

Next Board Meeting: September 13, 2022
Signature of Chair:______Nancy Dudley________Electronic Signature              

Signature of Secretary:______Clair Culliford______Electronic Signature               
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